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Letter written by Tom Richards: 
Mrs Joan Baines (Voluntary Blood Donor Organiser, Melksham) was presented with 
the Oliver Memorial Award in 1994.  There were two recipients of the award that 
year, the other person being more familiar to many members of the BBTS, Dr 
Douglas Voak (Cambridge RTC).  Mr Tom Richards wrote to the Editor of the St. Ives 
Times & Echo about the presentation – a copy of the letter is reproduced below – 
and produced an article about Percy Lane Oliver, with who he shares some family 
history as well as the town of their births, St. Ives, Cornwall. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 


